
 
 

 

Construction Commencement Notice 
Township of King 2023 Road Improvement Program (2023-T05) 

Keele Street Rehabilitation – Notice to Kettleby Residents 
The Township of King’s 2023 Road Improvement Program has been awarded to Lisbon Paving Co. Limited and the Contractor 
is scheduled to start construction activities on Keele Street (between Lloydtown-Aurora Road and Kettleby Road, see attached 
map) on Monday, October 10, 2023, weather permitting.  The work is being done in two phases.  Phase 1 is the work up to 
base course asphalt.  Phase 2 is the placement of top course asphalt.  Phase 1 is anticipated to be completed by the end of 
October 2023. 
 
The Work 
The work involves road rehabilitation work such as pulverizing and paving (base and top course asphalt) and drainage 
improvements. Base course asphalt will be placed in 2023, followed by top course asphalt in 2024. 
 
Additional Traffic Control Measures 
  As part of this Contract, the Township has enhanced its traffic control measures to help reduce the risk of traffic infiltration 
into Kettleby Road during construction.  The following additional measures will be implemented: 
• Four (4) electronic message boards will be placed at the construction limits on Keele Street (2) and at each end of 

Kettleby Road (2).   
• Placing ‘road closed, local traffic only’ additional signs at the limits of Kettleby Road. 
• Contacting the York Regional Police to request an increased presence during construction along Kettleby Road while 

construction is happening on Keele Street. 
• Our Contractor, Lisbon Paving, will not use Kettleby Road as an access road to support construction activities. 
• The Contractor will place an additional traffic control person at the intersection of Keele Street and Kettleby Road during 

pulverizing and paving to help deter through traffic from using Kettleby Road as a detour. 
• A minimum of one lane will remain open on Keele Street during construction for through traffic to pass (no road closure 

permitted). 
• The previously installed flexible bollards along Kettleby Road will remain in place during construction. 
 
Disruptions 
Access for local residents/businesses along Keele Street will be maintained at all times with a minimum of one lane of through 
traffic.  
 
Access for Emergency Services, Student Transportation Services, Waste Collection, and Postal Services will all be maintained 
at all times. Road rehabilitation notification signs will be installed and maintained throughout the project. 
 
Contact Information 
For more information please visit  https://www.king.ca/majorprojects or contact: 

https://www.king.ca/majorprojects


 
 

 

Patrick Venables, Contract Administrator 
R.J. Burnside & Associates Limited  
519-215-2343 (Cell) 
Patrick.venables@rjburnside.com  
 

Mitchell Mifsud, Inspector 
R.J. Burnside & Associates Limited 
519-938-3104 (Cell) 
Mitchell.mifsud@rjburnside.com  

Service King 
905-833-5321 
serviceking@king.ca  
https://www.king.ca/serviceking  
 

 

Map of 2023 Road Improvement Locations 
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